
University Staff Senate Minutes 
January 19, 2023, 11:00-1:00 p.m. 

Raynor Memorial Library, Beaumier Suite C 
 

Present: 
Elected representatives:  
Latrice Harris-Collins, Kirsten Boeh, Jack Bartelt, Molly Eldridge, Sarah Kazlauskas, Maria 

Cooper, Carol Trecek, Amber Jensen, Nicolle Skoien, Robin Cork, Calley Hostad, Melissa 

Econom, Steven Robertson, Yvonne Printz, Christine Fleming 

 

Other attendees:  
Tina Aiello, Lori Montezon, Karen Nest, Cliona Draper, Elizabeth Voltner, Paul Dion, Amy 

Kaboskey, Tia Langnes, Ritu Sachdev, Maggie Klatt, Karina Mendoza, Yasi Blackmon, Tammy 

Meyers, Patty Przybylka, Coreen Bukowski, Brigid Alba, Rae-Ann Vanek, Kali Webster, Sherrie 

Dorff, Kim Poehlman, Liza Vlach, Wendy Butler,  

 

Chair Carol Trecek began the meeting at 11:03 a.m.  
 

Special Business 
Guest Speakers: Brian Troyer, Associate Vice Provost for Enrollment Management and Dean of 
Undergraduate Admission  
 

• A look back at highlights about the Class of 2026, and transfer students  
o See numbers and percentages of first-year, transfer, Jesuit HS graduates, 

students of color, first-generation students, honors students, home locations, 
and gender on slides and recording.  

• Third year offering a test optional application.  

• Increase in the number of students that visited campus.  
o 86% increase in visitor volume  
o 80% of incoming class visited campus (34% yield) 

• Top concerns heard from incoming students: affordability, outcomes, and campus safety 
(not just physical safety, this included questions about wellness and health). 

• The Office of Institutional Research and Analysis (OIRA) has dashboards of information 
for first-year and transfer students. https://www.marquette.edu/institutional-research-
analysis/interactive-reports/freshman-dash.php  

• Undergraduate team is seeing a trend toward students wanting to enroll with an 
“undecided” major within a college. Be aware that all colleges, apart from nursing, allow 
students to enroll as an “undecided” major. 

• Changes are being seen in student mindsets of the class of 2020 and beyond throughout 
and after pandemic. 

o More students are thinking about grad school.  
o A shift toward students thinking beyond their immediate and short-term future.  
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https://marq.sharepoint.com/:v:/t/UniversityStaffSenateUSS/Ebq7FOqfNO5CjsMWk0RjROMBnKubYk0xArF9xVS-hu8QGQ


student “in decline”. Can Brian comment on if this is in-line with what we are seeing at 
Marquette?  

o Alix Riley, Director of Institutional Research, and Brian will present a variety of 
field and Marquette specific data in this area to the University Faculty Senate on 
January 23, 2023.  

o MU is a national University, however most alumni, 80% of our enrollment, come 
from three states (Illinois, Wisconsin, and Minnesota).  

o MU is looking to define a market growth strategy that gets us closer to 30% or 
40% of students coming from outside our “core” area (Illinois, Wisconsin, 
Minnesota, Michigan, and Missouri), because soon there will be fewer high 



 

• High level of what it costs for our students to be here.  
o For the last 4 years, during the pandemic, tuition remained flat but room and 

board did need to increase.  
▪ The federal government requested all Universities to change “room and 

board” to room and meals or room and food for clarity and transparency.  
o “Fees” includes generic fees including: student activity fee, health fee, bus pass, 

technology fees. Lab fees are depended on their specific classes.  
o $64,440 total for a true cost per student at Marquette  
o 

https://marq.sharepoint.com/:v:/t/UniversityStaffSenateUSS/Ebq7FOqfNO5CjsMWk0RjROMBnKubYk0xArF9xVS-hu8QGQ
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o Average debt equates to a $366 monthly loan payment for the life of the loan, 
paying over $6,000 of interest. 

o The top 10% and 5% of undergraduate borrowers have taken out $213,000 to 
study at MU. However, our low income students are not appearing in the top 
10% or 5% of borrowers.  

• Question: Is there a tipping point for the higher tuition and higher discount model 
where we are going to have to watch a tuition amounts in the future?  

o A study found 50% of high school students will rule out a university just by the 
tuition price over $30,000. MU’s tuition cost is well beyond that amount already.  

o It was a wise decision of MU to hold tuition during the pandemic.  
o A special thank you to those that have contributed to the Bridge to the Future 

fund, and the work that University Advancement did for that fund.  

• Question: top 5% of borrowers, do you break it down by degrees?  
o
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enrollment management. Each speaker generally focused on university strategic 

initiatives. 

• The committee reviewed FY24 tuition, room and board and fee recommendations. As 

part of this process, the committee reviewed increases at benchmark institutions, 

including AJCU colleges. The committee discussed possible increases in tuition and fees 

and how this might impact the student population.  
o These decisions are not made lightly. There was robust discussion about impacts 

on students.  

• The committee reviewed the current financial landscape, including FY22 results and key 

financial drivers and underlying assumptions that will impact FY23 and FY24 including 

enrollment, financial aid trends and operational cost increases due to inflation.  

• The committee reviewed and discussed FY24 budget requests.  

• Dr. John Baworowsky presented an overview of enrollment.  Fall of 2022 first year 

students are approximately 1977 and are the most diverse class with 30.2% students of 

color.  The biggest gain was from students from Illinois largely due to aid packages. Visits 

to campus is major predictor if a student will enroll.  Modeling has begun for FY24.    

• Lora Strigens presented on Wellness and Recreation. This has been a university priority 

since 2010.  The building will consolidate mental and physical wellbeing on campus.  The 

Board approved moving forward with the project at the December meeting.   

• Dr. Doug Woods updated on the graduate and online. There are around 3,700 graduate 

students. 

• Noel Stuiber presented on undergraduate projections for enrollment for FY24. Mr. 

Stuiber also walked the committee through a long-term outlook for enrollment, 

including modeled fluctuations due to demographic shifts and nursing school expansion. 

• Additional notes:  
o Molly has been struck by the importance of our Admission and Enrollment team. 

Seeing the impact of what they do on this committee.  
o Materials shared in the committee are confidential.  

• Thinking about what Molly can bring proactively to this committee.  

• Thinking about ways to make this campus appear as attractive as possible. A healthy 
academic campus with good student retainment will help everyone, including helping 
our budgets. 

 
Strategic Planning Report:  

• Three meetings have occurred so far.  

• The bulk of the work has been around and where we are situated within the higher 
education landscape. They are looking for that information to come from an external 
group.  

• Recommendations were made by Executive Leadership Team (ELT



• Discussion around Consultant costs and benefits of an outside perspective, and being 
cognizant of overworking an internal University position.  

• Please do get involved in this process the group is interested in having staff participate 
in smaller committees.  

 
New Business: 

• Future USS Speakers 
o Jeanne Hossenlopp has offered to come and speak to USS.  
o February is open for a speaker slot.  
o Feature a researcher?  
o Student Affairs – the Justice in Action Conference  

• Reflection schedule for upcoming meetings: 
o February 16, 2023, Latrice Harris-Collins 
o March 16, 2023, Kirsten Boeh 
o April 20, 2023, TBD 
o Mary 18, 2023, Jack Bartelt 
o June 15, 2023, Christine Fleming 
o July 20, 2023, Robin Cork 

 

The meeting adjourned at 12:42 pm.  
 


